The Kirkmans

Missionaries to Utah

Intermountain Baptist Ministries



May/June 2024



Sending Church:
New Grace Baptist Church
PO Box 567
Concord, NC 28026
Pastor Allen S. Montgomery
(704) 784-1007

Please Send Support To: New Grace Baptist Missions PO Box 7151 Concord, N.C. 28027

Personal Info:
Nathan Kirkman
255 East 300 South
Richmond, UT 84333
(704)-791-7360
mtloganbc@gmail.com

Nathan 4-12-79
Aundrea 5-2-77
Anniversary 11-4-00
Shaylee 2-14-03
Maleeya 4-1-05
Terryn 2-14-07

Dear Supporters & Praying Friends,

Summer is here and we are very busy engaging in different ministries already. Our folks have been actively soul winning using an app called SWAPP. This has streamlined our visitation program and saves a lot of time by eliminating the printing of maps and having to meet at one location to divide into partners and teams. We have had some good contacts in both Cache County (Mt Logan Baptist) and Box Elder County (Brigham City Baptist Church.) We have also seen several new converts begin to go out with seasoned soul winners. This is one of the greatest rewards and we pray we see more of this type of fruit!

In our last update, we mentioned a Kenyan man who was saved. Chesky and I have been in discipleship for over 2 months. He was baptized in June and after completing our new members class, he joined the church and is enjoying his new life in Christ. Matt, a young LDS man who got saved in March, Is growing in the Word. Matt and I do discipleship every Friday, and he is burdened for his LDS family, friends, and community. He actively meets with LDS missionaries and goes up to Logan's temple to engage into conversations with LDS individuals. What a joy to see new converts on fire about the spreading of the gospel.

Vision Week 2024 was impactful and uplifting. Many speakers and visitors came from around the country and hearts were stirred, encouraged, and challenged that week. The meeting is always the week before Memorial Day, and we would love to see you next year. The spirit of the meeting is special, and everyone that comes seems to have the same goal and focus. We were able to raise \$13,000 for a missionary up in northern Idaho who planted a church there several years ago, and we hope to be able to help several missionaries each year as the Lord leads.

The family is doing great. Terryn, our youngest, graduated in June and started cosmetology school several weeks after that. Aundrea's mother and my mother made a trip to Utah for the graduation along with one of my aunts, and it was a great time seeing them and spending time with them. I am thankful for my wife and three girls for how God uses them and how they allow Him to do so. They are a huge help in the ministry here and I praise the Lord that I get to serve Him with them.

In our last letter, we mentioned an addition project that may be of interest to some of you. I have got several calls about mission trips here in the West and if you would like to schedule a group to come out and help with the construction, please contact me. The city approved us in July and if everything goes as planned, we will be starting in August.

Intermountain Baptist Ministries (IBM) News

In June, we celebrated one year at Brigham City Baptist Church. We had 13 visitors from our outreach and close to 30 from the community. Several of our Mt Logan folks came over to help serve. We had a meal and a time of fellowship afterwards, and we have made several follow up visits since then. Please continue to pray for this mission work, and help us pray that God would send a man here to take the church in His timing.

Our Summer intern is doing a great job. He has a great work ethic and very active in engaging with Mormons about the gospel. He has been teaching Sunday School and preaching at both churches. In his off time, he goes door knocking on his own volition. We have met with LDS missionaries to discuss doctrine, and he does a great job rightly dividing the Word.

Brother Ryan Davis and Open Door Baptist in Fillmore, UT, is doing great. They had a Grand Opening service in their new building and had nearly 50 in attendance. They are doing several outreaches and ministries and seeing a good consistent number of folks coming. This work is about 2 1/2 years old and I am thankful for their faithfulness and loyalty to the things of God.

Nathan a Kirkman